
From: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 5/10/2017 10:50:27 AM
Subject: FW: Originally forwarded as text - Tom Tucker

Attachments: 2017-5-10 Bryant LT Children of the Confedercy.docx

Please see the attached Draft. 

Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)

-----Original Message-----
From: Catherine McNicoll [mailto:mcnicollcat@gmail.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 10, 2017 10:22 AM
To: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>
Subject: Originally forwarded as text - Tom Tucker

Good afternoon Danny,

The event that we are doing is the annual convention of the South Carolina Division of the Children of the Confederacy.  We will be 
meeting in Central, SC on the 20.  The C of C is run by the UDC (United Daughters of the Confederacy). My oldest daughter Chandler 
is the State Division President for 2016-2017.  I will send you the UDC ladies should be mentioned in a bit, when I get  chance to check 
the spelling.  I thought it would be a nice touch if Chandler could read  a Short greeting from Kevin.  We will have kids (under 18) and 
parent from all over the State.  So maybe welcome to the upstate and best wishes for your elections a business meetings.  I hope you get 
a chance to visit some of our historical site during your stay.  That kind of thing.  

Thanks a lot, it good to hear from you.

Tom
Hey again Danny,

Here are the VIPs that will be at the convention.
Chandler Tucker President Cof C.
Mrs. Ann Shugart President SC UDC
Judy McCardle 3rd VP SC UDC ( Director of Cof C).

Also Chandler's theme for this year is "be of good courage" taken from Psalm 27

Hope this help, please feel free to give me a call if you need anything else.

Tom
The Children are dedicated to honoring  veterans of all all periods.  We hold annually in November's a program to recognize veterans.  
We study history and visiting historical site s,  We study flag etiquette, and hold flag retirement ceremonies.  We sponsor wounded 
warriors, participate in memorial ceremonies, such as Spirit of 45, and flags of our father's.  We care for and ensure Conderate soldiers 
graves are properly marked.  We also do a great deal of general benevolent activities .
Some of our benevolent activities include collecting school supplies for public, private, and home education, Toys for Tots, Wounded 
Warrior Project, Miracle Hill, Safe Harbor, Shepherds Gate, Ronald McDonald House, Humane society, Burn Victims, St. Jude 
Hospital, Stuffed animals for Greenville Sheriff's office for children in stressful situations, Meals on Wheels, Fairfield county food 
bank, Some of the children have visited and provided music at nursing homes, donated items to Goodwill industries, and worked on 
project Christian mission projects.

Sent from my iPhone
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